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Meeting Minutes 

 Board of Management

September 11, 2018 @ HDTC-BIA Office 6pm
Attendance: Jim Carrington, Nancy Labadie, Paul Shettell, Clair Culliford, and Connie Beneteau
 Jim called the meeting to order. Jim informed everyone that Brock McGregor has an all candidate forum this evening so he wasn’t able to attend and Sgt. Jim Lynds was busy with the upcoming International Plowing Match.
A motion was made to approve the agenda. First by Nancy and second by Clair. All in favour? Yes. Agenda approved.
Police Report by Sgt Jim Lynds: N/A
Business Arising from the Previous Board Meeting Minutes: “Seeing none, moving on”.
A motion was made to approve the previous board meeting minutes. First by Clair and second by Nancy. All in favour? Yes. Previous meeting minutes approved. 
Declaration of Conflict of Interest: Seeing none, moving on.
Board Reports:

Co-chairmen:  Jim Carrington and Paul Shettell: 

Third Street Bridge is scheduled to be open by Santa Claus Parade date (Nov.16) however, the weight restriction will not allow many of the larger “float” participants to travel across the bridge. We have requested Santa Parade go back to Sandys Street for staging and use the old route. 
There has been an audit requirement change directed from the Municipality. Originally, we started at 2012 and completed 2013 years. Due to some BIAs not meeting this same requirement and the third-party auditor needing to have all BIAs at the same place, the Municipality has determined to cancel 2014 and 2015 requirements. Deloitte will begin audits starting with 2016. The new rule will be if the BIA does not get their audits completed by a specified date, they will not receive any levy. Note: There is a possibility of receiving a refund based on the fact that we have paid a portion of our levy out of every year to accommodate all the years of audits that are no longer required (2014/15 years).
Theft: the board reviewed Frank’s Security Quote for cameras and alarm systems.

Roger’s Hometown Hockey: No new news as of yet. They are still deliberating where they want the location to be.

Farmer’s Market: A survey was completed and a package of design was forward to Victor Boutin to see if he would entertain a market on his “parking lot”. No response as of yet.

Fifth Street bridge will be under further construction/closures until the middle of December due to Bell.
Secretary: Clair Culliford: Correspondence on Meals that Matter for the month of September, has a portion going to charity if anyone is interested; OBIAA newsletter; International Plowing Match newsletter; Job fair at RS Technologies in Tilbury.
There is a request to advertise in CK Senior Magazine with a deadline of Sept.14. All board members declined at this time.
Office Update: Connie- upcoming event is DTIC Sept.13. There are 50 businesses that have agreed to participate with several activities planned. Some of the merchant’s activities were not identified early enough to share. Fx Decorating (Terri) is doing the Fashion Show and Sandra from Precious Cargo was a lot of help this year. 
Santa Claus Parade is Nov.16, 2018. Limited ability to acquire sponsors this year due to IPM.
AGM date to be set for a Morning, on November 21, 2018 at 8:00 am. I am requested to follow up with a location.
Treasurer: Jeff Comiskey: (Financials- Paul Shettell) Hardcopies of the financials were shared.
MCK Representative:  Brock McGregor (N/A)

A motion was made to approve the Board Reports. First by Clair and second by Nancy. All in favour? Yes, board reports have been approved.
New Business:   No new business. 
A motion was made to adjourn. First by Nancy and second by Clair. All in favour? Yes. Meeting adjourned.

Meeting Adjourned.  Next meeting:  October 9, 2018 6pm.
Signature of Chair:____________________________________

Signature of Secretary:_________________________________
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